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NEWSLETTER – 17th December 2021 

VALUE: Trust 
“For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government will be on his shoulders. And he will 
be called Wonderful Counsellor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.” Isaiah 9:6 

 

   

  
 

 

FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

What an incredible week. So much going on, both in school and the country. I count us to be so fortunate that we 
have not had to cope with the impact of rising cases of Coronavirus that many of my fellow Headteachers have 
been experiencing. Making decisions for the benefit of families and children, whilst trying to avoid taking 
unnecessary risks, is an almost impossible balancing act, particularly in the context of mixed messages and last 
minute guidance coming from those in charge. 
 

I am delighted that we have been able to share the Nativity with the Ruby and Sapphire 
class parents and I’m grateful for the gracious manner that you have accepted the 
restrictions and followed our requests.  I was so pleased that parents brought their 
children back for the after school performance, even if they were unable to stay and 
watch themselves.  That is evidence of a kind of support that makes such a positive 
difference and enables us to provide the children with a rich and varied experience in 
school. The staff that managed the nativity have been superb. I will be adding more 

photos to the website and ClassDojo over the weekend.  
 
Yesterday, the children wore their Christmas jumpers and I have never seen such a variety. They looked 
wonderful. Christmas dinner was brilliant. Thank you to the chefs (Mrs Blackham and Carmen). The food was 
excellent and quite a big plateful, especially for the younger ones.  The teachers, TAs and office staff proved their 
abilities at waiting on tables and Mr Cattlin showed how accomplished he is with the serving spoon and tongs. It 
was great to see the lunchtime team enjoying a sit-down for once in the year and enjoying their dinner with the 
children. The rest of us enjoyed our dinner afterwards, whilst the children had an extended play outside. 

 
The PTA, with the support of so many of the staff did a 
sterling job of organising and running the Santa and Carols 
event. We are very lucky to have the space to run these 
activities outside. The children loved their gift from Santa, 
some of them eating the whole chocolate Santa in one go. 
They also danced so enthusiastically and the disco was a 
great success. It was great to see so many of you and then to finish the event off with some 
lovely singing around the fire.  
Have a lovely weekend and stay safe. 

Jeremy Fisher 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

Fr Simon writes: 
Well, wasn’t the school’s nativity wonderful?  I particularly warmed to the grumpy donkey 
and was pleased that she felt far less grumpy by the end of the nativity. 
 
After all, the Christmas story isn’t just supposed to be something sweet for school children to 
re-enact but full of joy and hope for each and every one of us; a beam of light shining into the 
future through the gloom of our current age.  Whether you go to church regularly or rarely, 
no wonder people enjoy going to church at this time of year. 
 

And over the next week, there are plenty of opportunities to pop into Great St Mary’s 
in Sawbridgeworth.  This Sunday at 5pm we have our traditional candlelit carol service.  
Then, at 3pm on Christmas Eve, we’ll have our annual crib service - a shorter, family-
friendly service of fun when we’ll sing a few traditional Christmas carols and assemble 
the church’s beautiful crib scene whilst retelling the nativity story with sound effects 
and actions from you - the congregation. 
 
Then, during our 9.30am Christmas morning service, we’ll be having a bit of fun with a 
scratch nativity.  Whether you’re younger or older, I challenge you to get into the spirit 

of Christmas by coming dressed (or at least bearing suitable 
accessories!) as one of the characters from the nativity story - 
be it a person or an animal!  I’m expecting to see lots of 
shepherd-like tea towels tied around heads! 
 
And through it all, the Community Christmas Tree will be in church.  It’s already looking 
beautiful, decorated by those visiting the church.  So do pop in any day between about 10am 
and 4pm.  You’ll find a basket full of decorations which you might like to use.  Or you may 
prefer to bring your own.  In addition, you may also like to write a prayer or intention on a 
provided blank label and tie it to the tree.  In this way, the tree will become the bearer of our 
community’s thoughts, concerns and wishes 
at this time, and a symbol of our commitment 
to a happier and more hopeful future. 
 
I look forward to seeing you whenever you can 
make it. 
 

With every blessing 

Fr Simon  

 
 

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK AND OVER THE CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 
 

  
 

           

 

 

 Ruby                       Sapphire 

Jessie K                     Louis 

 
 

 

 

 

 

   Emerald                        Diamond 

   Dominic                          Ava 

   Maizee-Leigh                  George 

    Alice 
 



ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK  NOTICES 

Whole School  
 Attendance – 94.9 % 

 
Whole School Target Set – 96% 

 
. 

 
Please contact school on 
the first day of any 
absence.  This can be 
done by calling 01279 
723 204, Option 1 and 
then leaving a message 
on the absence line.   
 
If you are going to be late, 
please also advise the 
school office to ensure a 
meal is ordered in time. 

  School finishes at the earlier time of 1.30 pm on 

Tuesday 21st December and resumes on 

Thursday 6th January 2022. 

 

 Sapphire Class Swimming Lessons start from 

Wednesday 12th January to Wednesday 30th 

March (excluding half term).  Please provide 

consent on School Gateway by Tuesday 21st 

December.  Parents will be informed when they 

can make payments once our new payment system 

– Arbor is up and running. 

 
 There will be no PE on Tuesday 21st December 

for Ruby and Sapphire. Children should come to 

school dressed in normal uniform. 

 

 The Breakfast Club resumes next year on 

Thursday 6th January.  Please contact the office 

for booking information. 

 

 Multi-sports Afterschool Clubs resume on 

Tuesday 11th January. 

 

 

NEXT WEEK’S MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Day Menu 

Monday  Beef Burger in a Bun (Red) 

 Beany Bolognaise (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Tuesday  Fish Fingers (Red) 

 Cheese & Tomato Pizza (Green) 

 Jacket Potato (Yellow) 

Wednesday  CHRISTMAS BREAK 

Thursday  CHRISTMAS BREAK 

Friday  CHRISTMAS BREAK 

 

  

Date Event 

21/12/21 Last Day of Term 

05/01/22 Inset 3 

06/01/22 First Day Back 

14/02/22 – 
18/02/22 

Half Term 

31/03/22 Last Day of Term 

01/04/22 Inset 4 

19/04/22 First Day Back 

30/05/22 – 
03/06/22 

Half Term 

06/06/22 Inset 5 

08/06/22 – 
10/06/22 

Diamond Class Residential 

20/07/22 Last Day of Term 

21/07/22 Occasional Day 

22/07/21 Jubilee Bank Holiday in lieu 
 

 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 
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